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Question:  

 

a) Can GPs still refer patients directly to aged care facilities, rather than referring them 

through My Aged Care?  

b) If yes, please provide the data on how many people are being directly referred to aged care 

facilities by GPs?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

a) In exceptional circumstances a general practitioner can refer a person to an aged care 

facility.  Where the person urgently needs care, and it was not practical to apply for the 

approval beforehand, the approved provider is required to submit the emergency case 

application to the Aged Care Assessment Team (ACAT) within 5 business days seeking 

approval for the care.   

 

The usual pathway for a general practitioner to refer people who wish to receive 

Commonwealth subsidised care under the Aged Care Act 1997, such as residential care, is 

through an ACAT assessment accessed through My Aged Care, using the online 

webform. 

 

b) The Department of Health has data on emergency care approvals by ACATs, however 

this is not disaggregated to the level of referrer to an aged care service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


